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JFMC - Notes of meeting on site Friday 2nd October 4.30pm 

Note: This meeting was carried out in divided groups to facilitate social distancing 
guidelines. it was an impromptu meeting to try to address any issues that have become 
known since the lockdown period. 

 

4.30pm - 5.00 pm at Kathie Lamb Centre  

Attendees 

Paddy Riordan Chairman JFMC 

Pauline Roots - Guides 

Lesley Marshall - Guides 

A point was raised about concerns that water ingress into the main hall floor area, PR 
agreed to get advice from a local architect and a local builder for advice on possible 
solutions. 

 

5.00pm - 7.30pm Jubilee Pavilion 

Attendees 

Paddy Riordan Chairman JFMC 

Gordon Reader - SMUFC (Men) 

Steve Sands (Men) 

Nicola Stonebridge (Monarchs Junior Club) 

1. PR gave guidance to the men’s club that any requirements for SCEFL, that affect the 
possibility of the grant which was not forthcoming last season due to Covid reasons, should 
be addressed at an early stage in order to minimise any potential problems that may occur. 
Effectively all the requirements were met and approved last season. 

Although in relation to football matters, the team won the league in the last two seasons, 
the grant is still under the condition that the team acquires a minimum of 5th position in the 
league table this year. 

2. PR raised the issue that a lot of excess rubbish was being built on match days. The JFMC 
has no means of disposing of this, there are bins at the site for general waste which the 
Parish Council maintain. GR stated that the club had arranged for a bin to be delivered to 
site, which would be kept inside the pavilion, to avoid fly tipping and emptied regularly. The 
club would take on the financial responsibility. 

3. PR stated the Community Payback team would be engaged to carry out hedge clearance 
adjacent to the large junior pitch. 
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4. NS mentioned that it would be useful if the proposed floodlighting could be designed in a 
way that it assisted with junior training. This design will be addressed prior to any 
potential installation. 

5. NS mentioned two drainage access points which have timber and warning cones on them 
near the external hedge line. PR agreed to contact a local drainage contractor with view to 
having solid manhole covers installed. 

6. PR stated that Nigel Best was happy to continue as treasurer of the JFMC until a suitable 
replacement could be found. 

7. The fence was discussed and the men’s club had carried out routine maintenance on it. 

8. PR informed the group, the Roller shutter doors at the front and rear were undergoing 
maintenance, this was in progress but the contractor was awaiting parts. 

9. PR advised that he had taken measurements to get quotes for large storage cupboards at 
the rear communal area which could be divided between the men & junior clubs to keep all 
equipment safely and neatly stored away. He will advise when quotes have been obtained. 

  

AOB 

It was noted that the whole pavilion had gone through a deep clean with the showers and 
toilets being jet washed. The men’s club had carried out re-decoration works to the 
changing room. 

Next meeting: To be confirmed 

 

Cllr Paddy Riordan 


